DRAFT

WOODLAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES

March 6, 2007

The regular meeting of the Woodland Elementary School SBDM Council met at 2:30 p.m. in Mrs. Routt’s classroom.  Members present were Tammy Hall, Stephine Flickinger, Derisa Hindle, Judy Carter and Kay Robertson.  Recording secretary was Mary Silva.

The agenda was approved by the council.

The January and February minutes were approved as read.

I. REPORTS:

a. Attendance:  Leslie Hall is writing a grant to help with the cost of attendance incentives.  Council discussed ideas for attendance incentives.  Agreed that it’s not generally the fault of the student for being late or absent.  Parents need to be held accountable.  Maybe we could offer incentives for parents to have their children here on time.  A favorite idea among the council is to offer a parents night out with babysitting for their children at school.  The council also likes #8 on the Attendance Committee Report which is After meeting a set attendance goal, administrators could do something silly, such as kiss a pig, shave their heads, etc.

b. Rita Book:  Discussed the pros and cons of year-end awards.  It was suggested that an ice cream, popcorn and movie party during the school day would have a bigger impact on those students who don’t finish their reading.  
c. Music:  Mr. Dale is requesting a larger budget for Related Arts.  It was brought up that even though Related Arts teachers don’t get as much of a budget, they also aren’t turned down when they ask for extra money for supplies.  They have received grants from PTO also.  We all agree that Related Arts teachers need more of a budget but not sure how much more.  The council feels that the school shouldn’t purchase something (like recorders for instance) that students would keep at the end of the school year.  Could choir members do fundraisers?
d. CSIP:  This was info that was discussed at our roundtable discussion at the HCBE.
e. PTO:  There is an issue with students paying .50 to wear their own clothes because parents are sending their children in regular clothes and not paying.  It is agreed that students shouldn’t have this privilege taken away due to poor behavior.  It should be for everyone.
f. Market Day:  There is a large interest in our school trying Market Day as a fundraiser and see how it goes.  If it’s successful, we could stick with it.
II. BUDGET:

 

We reviewed the School Activity Fund Schedule of Balances.  

ADJOURN -  All agreed that the meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m. and our next scheduled meeting will take place on Tuesday, April 3, 2007 at 4:15 p.m.
